MANAGEMENT AND FINANCE COMMITTEE – 8TH FEBRUARY 2010

GAINSBOROUGH TOWN COUNCIL

MINUTES of a MEETING of the Management and Finance Committee held at Richmond House, Richmond Park, Morton Terrace, Gainsborough on Monday 8th February 2010 at 7:00pm
Present:


Councillor Tim Davies (In the Chair)
Councillor Raoul Hesse-Phillipson
Councillor Vaughn Hughes

Councillor Sally Jupp
In Attendance:

Finance Officer




Administrative Assistant

Also in Attendance:

Councillor Harry Clarke





Councillor David Dobbie

Councillor Paul Key

Councillor James Plastow

Councillor Roger Plastow

Councillor John Ridley
1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

None received.
2. MEMBERS’ DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
Cllr T. Davies declared a personal interest in agenda item 12 as his daughter is a member.
Cllr D. Dobbie declared a personal interest in agenda item 12 as his partner is a member of PACS.

Cllr R. Hesse-Phillipson declared a personal interest in agenda item 12 because he knows members of PACS.

3. COUNCIL MINUTES

RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr R. Hesse-Phillipson, seconded by Cllr. S. Jupp that the notes of the Management and Finance Committee meeting on Monday 11th January 2010 be confirmed and signed as a correct record.
4. TO DEAL WITH ANY BUSINESS EXPRESSLY REQUIRED BY STATUTE TO BE DONE

None received.
5. CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENTS

Cllr T. Davies sent his best wishes for the Town Clerk to return to work in good health soon.
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6. REPORT FROM THE CLERK TO THE COUNCIL
Cllr T. Davies read out the following from the Clerk:
PROPOSED TAKE OVER OF MARSHALLS AND ROSES
On Tuesday 2nd February I had a meeting with Town Council solicitors to discuss the lease we have received for Roses and can inform Councillors that having been through the lease with the solicitor, there are no differences to the original heads of terms that were approved by Council. We are therefore expecting the proposed transfer to Town Council to take place on the designated date of the 1st April 2010.

With regard to Marshalls, we are still awaiting the lease, but are expecting a similar document. However, Councillors will be informed as soon as said lease is received and any differences that may be in it compared to the original heads of terms.

I will keep Council updated on the position.
7. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

None received.

8. TO DISPOSE OF ANY BUSINESS REMAINING FROM THE LAST MEETING
None received.

9. RECOMMENDATIONS OF SUB-COMMITTEE MEETINGS HELD IN DECEMBER
None received.

10. QUESTIONS TO THE MAYOR

A general discussion took place about questions not being submitted straight from Full Council to the Management and Finance held a week later.

Cllr T. Davies requested that Councillors submit their changes to the Standing Orders before Personnel and Procedures Meeting to be held at the end of February.
11. NOTICE OF MOTIONS

None received

.
12. APPEAL REQUESTS

West Lindsey Citizens Advice Bureau

A general discussion took place about the amount of money the Citizen’s Advice Bureau requires and what it would achieve.

REFFERED to Full Council on proposal by Cllr V. Hughes, seconded by Cllr R. Hesse-Phillipson that £7092 comes out of the Town Council reserve budget.
Performing Arts Club St Johns
RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr S. Jupp, seconded by Cllr V. Hughes that £500 be granted to PACS.
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13. FINANCIAL REPORTS FOR JANUARY 
A general discussion took place in order to distinguish what certain amounts were for on the report. Cllr V. Hughes said that in future the financial report could be more specific, which the Finance Officer agreed with, but did say that he was just working with the format that has been used for years. Cllr T. Davies advised that this could be taken to Personnel and Procedures.
The Finance Officer left the meeting at 7:25pm

Cllr S. Jupp asked what progress had been made with the GAPA appeal request? Cllr T. Davies informed Council that relevant information from GAPA had been received on 8th February 2010 and would be given to Councillors in their Full Council Agenda pack for March.

The Finance Officer returned to the meeting at 7:27pm 

The Finance Officer clarified at the request of Cllr D. Dobbie that the £46.00 was for the 2008/9 Audit not being completed by the 30th September 2009.
RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr R. Hesse-Phillipson, seconded by Cllr T. Davies that the bank reconciliation and monthly statement of income and expenditure be approved and signed by the Chairman.

Meeting ended at 7:30pm
Chairman
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